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By Tina M. Kern, President 

In the past few years, the University of Southern Indiana community has undergone some significant changes, some of them better 
publicized than others. We a ll cheered when our University gained its separation and we marveled at the enrollment increases when 
student housing became available, but some of you may not have been aware of another very important change happening during 
that same time. 

Just as the administration, faculty, and supporters of the University were campaigning to carve out a new identity for our institution, 
the Alumni Council, as the governing body of the Alumni Association, was struggling to do the same for itself and the Alumni it 
represents. Hours-long Council meetings , weekend retreats, countless committee meetings, and finally, a revision of the constitution 
culminated in an expanded, more representative Council of 21 men and women from a variety of professions; a streamlined, more 
focused committee structure ; and a concise, long-range mission statement for the Council. 

As US! Alumni achieve an ever-broadening range of community involvement and professional accomplishment, the Council members 
saw the need to expand the Association's range of influence and activity and to reach out to a broader cross section of its membership. 

To accomplish this, we are developing better and more frequent communications with our Alumni (the "new" 8600 is a good exa m­
ple) and planning educational, enrichment, and recreational programs and activities for our Alumni and their families . 

We will continue to offer an increasing number of scholarships and grants to deserving students of every type and discipline, to 
sponsor the banquets and receptions we've all enjoyed, and in general, to support the University most effectively, in whatever man­
ner we can. This means, of course, that fund raising will remain an important part (but never the most important part) of our effort. 

I think that's the point I'd like to close with . During the four or more years you spent here as a student, USI's responsibility we.. 
to make available the best educational opportunities possible. Your responsibility as a student was to make the most of those 
opportunities. 

Now, the institutional responsibility shifts to the Alumni Association to provide avenues for you, as Alumni, to grow personally and 
professionally and to interact with other Alumni, but the responsibility of participation still lies with you . We need you, not just to 
send us your contributions, but also to help us with programs involving student recruitment, new-graduate and Alumni job place­
ment, and maintaining contact with out-of-town Alumni, to name a few. 

The most important contribution you can make is to promote US! wherever and whenever you have the opportunity. The support 
of the Evansville community made US! what it is today, but it is the support of the US! community that can shape US! into the 
seat of higher education that will meet the educational and professional needs of southern Indiana for the years to come. 

SAVE THE ENCLOSED 
MEMORIAL GIFT SELF-MAILER 

By giving to the US[ Foundation in memory 
of others, you further a cause in which you 
believe, while creating a thoughtful 
rememberance. 

A Memorial Gift Self-Mailer is inserted in th~ 
edition of the 8600 Alumni Quarterly. We 
suggest you remove and save it for a time 
when you may want to make a gift in 
memory or in honor of someone special. 

Just complete the form and enclose your 
check. The USI Foundation office will send 
an appropriate acknowledgment for the 
memorial, and return a receipt for your tax­
deductible gift to you. 
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Morris Praises Community for USI Progress 
MORE THAN 500 GRADUATE IN CLASS OF 1987 

Gail Lumet Buckley 

More than 500 students graduated from the Univer­
sity of Southern Indiana in the Class of 1987. Com­
mencement was held Saturday, May 9. 

James T . Morris , president of the Lilly Endowment, 
Inc., in Indianapolis, delivered the 1987 Com­
mencement address and received an honorary Doc­
tor of Laws degree in recognition of his efforts to 
achieve excellence in education . Mr. Morris joined 
the Indianapolis philanthropy as director of com­
munity development programs in 1973 and became 
president in 1984. Through his work in community 
development, he has helped formulate plans and 
projects for the revitalization of Indianapolis. He a lso 
has an abiding interest in creating opportunities for 
youth and providing quality education in Indiana. 
In 1986, he announced that the Endowment would 
step up its efforts to improve education throughout 
the State. Since then, the Endowment has launched 
a series of statewide grants, including the largest 
grant program in Endowment history, a $SO-million 
schola rship fund for Indiana residents attending 
private and public colleges and universities in 
Indiana. 

A native of Terre Haute, Mr. Morris was graduated 
from Garfield High School. He earned a bachelor's 
degree in political science from Indiana University 
in 1965 and a master's degree in business admin­
istration from Butler University in 1970. For eight 
years, he served on the Board of Trustees of Indiana 
State University and was board chairman for two 
years. He also is a member of the Executive Board 
of the U.S. Olympic Committee for the Pan 
American Games to be held in Indianapolis this 
summer. In 1970-71, Mr. Morris was a member of 
the U.S. delegation to NATO's committee on the 
Challenges of Modern Society. 

In his Commencement address, Mr. Morris stressed 
the importance of education to the future of 
America . He said that public education "is what has 
made America different, and that "the fact that 
universal, high quality, public education has been 

James T. Morris 

accessible for young people from kindergarten 
through college has prepared America to share the 
dreams of success and participation for every 
citizen." He challenged the graduates to value 
education , saying, "There is no more important 
crusade to which any of us can commit ourselves 
than preserving this opportunity and strengthening 
it." 

Mr. Morris complimented the southern Indiana 
community for its achievements in strengthening 
education through the establishment of US!. "This 
is one of the most impressive and positive univer­
sity experiences in American higher education to­
day," he declared, as he related how the campus 
first was established and matured to a separate state 
university. Mr. Morris said the evolution of US] "is 
the best example I know of our ability to realize big 
dreams working together in our own back yards." 

Kenneth D. Owen 

original book. Mrs. Buckley was recognized for her 
contribution to American literature through a work 
that touches on the history of Evansville in the ci­
ty's 175th anniversary year. 

Mr. Owen was born in New Harmony in 1903, the 
son of Lucille Eagle, granddaughter of Pierre Duclos, 
and Richard Dale Owen, great-grandson of Robert 
Owen, who established an intellectual and utopian 
community in New Harmony in 1824. Mr. Owen 
earned an A.B. degree in geology at Cornell Univer­
sity and worked as a field geologist in Texas during 
the 1920s, when the oil industry was beginning to 
use scientific tools in exploration. By combining his 
expertise with that of two geophysicists, he was able 
to discover a highly productive oil field that became 
the financial basis of his formation of two successful 
companies, Gulfshore Oil Company and Trans-Tex 
Production Company. Mr. Owen and his wife, the 

"This is one of the most impressive 
and positive university experiences in 
American higher education today." 

Other honorary degrees conferred were a Doctor 
of Letters degree for Gail Lumet Buckley, author 
of The Hornes: An American Family , and a Doc­
tor of Science degree for Kenneth Dale Owen, 
descendant of the pioneering Owen family of New 
Harmony and a geologist who he lped develop the 
oil industry in Texas. He was recognized for his con­
tributions to business and historic preservation. 

Mrs. Buckley's book tells the story of her forebears , 
one of whom was Edwin Horne, her great­
grandfather who grew up in Evansville , and includes 
a glimpse into the life of her mother, famed singer 
Lena Horne, who became the first black movie star 
of international acclaim. Mrs . Buckley is a 1959 
graduate of Radcliffe College who worked for 
Marie-Claire magazine in Paris and for Life 
magazine . She expects to develop a sequel to her 
book with material that had to be left out of the 

former Miss Jane Blaffer of Houston, have retained 
an active interest in the restoration and preserva­
tion of properties in New Harmony, where he is vice 
cha irman of the New Harmony Commission. He 
also is one of the seven founding members of the 
New Lanark Association, Ltd., in Scotland, an 
organization restoring the original Owen industrial 
properties which Robert Owen left when he came 
to America and New Harmony in 1824 . 

Carma A. Hoffman of 1441 Greene Street, Jasper, 
Indiana, an elementa ry education major, was 
graduated summa cum laude with a perfect 4 .00 
grade point average. Twenty-two students were 
graduated magna cum laude, having a scholarship 
index of 3 .80 or higher. Another 26 students with 
grade point averages ranging from 3.60 to 3.80 were 
graduated cum laude. 
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Margie Marx and Jerry Wade examined one of Margie's collages. 

USI ARTISTS REUNITED 
AT NEW HARMONY 

By Lois Mittino Gray 
Reprinted with permission of The New Harmony Times 

It was a time for old friends to catch up on the last 
few years and to see which directio~ each other's 
creativity was taking in their respective art forms. 
The opening reception for the New Harmony 
Gallery of Contemporary Art's "US! Alumni Invita­
tional" show was a grand reunion of former US[ art 
students, their mentors, long-lost friends, and long­
time admirers. 

The works of the five US! alumni were displayed 
April 5-29. Chosen by the faculty at US! , the artists 
represented were Margie Marx , Dennis R. 
Montgomery, Christine Reising, Don "Scooby" 
Ledbetter, and Lysa Howard-McDowell. The latter, 
now a California resident, was the only artist unable 
to attend the reception-reunion. 

Two of the featured artists exhibited several 
sculptured pieces. Ledbetter, a 1984 US! graduate, 
and Montgomery, a 1985 grad, are both Evansville 
natives who went on to advanced studies in the field 
of sculpture. Ledbetter received a masters degree 
in May from Clemson University, South Carolina, 
and Montgomery is in the graduate program at 
Southern lllinois University at Edwardsville. 

Ledbetter's most unusual piece, entitled "Kiss This," 
drew a lot of attention from guests. The artwork was 
made using a broken piece of the marble altar that 
once occupied St. Joseph Catholic Church in 
Evansville. "[ found this beautiful altar piece in a 
junkyard all covered with weeds. It was mostly 
sacrilegious to me that something so revered and 
mystical was thrown on the heap. Bishops have 
kissed this altar in reverence and here it was thrown 
aside," the young artist explained. Since Catholic 
altars contain the relics of dead saints within them , 

Ledbetter made his own version of ''relics" in his 
altar piece. Three of his wisdom teeth are on display 
under the glass. 

A work by Montgomery, called "Waiting for the Kill," 
was a real crowd pleaser. The metallic sculpture 
depicts a vulture perched and ready, awaiting some 
dead dinner. "Did you know it was kinetic?" the artist 
obligingly asked as he gave the raptor sculpture a 
spin. 

Montgomery describes another piece, fashioned 
from metal and wood, "The State of Coloring Ado," 
as "just a basic mountain scape." The artist said he 
explores space and form with the use of geometric 
concepts and angles, a knowledge gained from his 
surveying experience. 

Evansville native Margie Marx graduated from US! 
in 1979 and received a Master of Art from Purdue 
University in 1982. The Lafayette resident has 
several colorful collages on display in the show. The 
colors in her work are bold, bright, and vivid. "[ used 
to work in pastels, but just recently started doing 
collages with intense colors and more black in them;' 
she said. "My imagery is also getting more abstract. 
l use imagery a lot and feel each work is like a page 
in the book of my life." 

Miss Marx noted how some pieces might have a 
sense of feelings. 'These long red lines symbolize 
yelling to me , these circles are talk, and these C 
shapes stand for life forms, like myself," she pointed 
out. "All of these varied patterned areas remind me 
of different friends and their different environ­
ments. " 

Christine Reising, a native of Detroit, graduated from 
US! in 1979 and obtained a Master of Fine Arts 
degree from the University of Windsor, Canada, in 
1981. She exhibited several pieces from a two-year 
collaboration with poet Margo LaGuttutta , called 
"noedgelines ," in the Gallery show. "Even though 
the two of us worked separately, it was interesting 
how our work connected. My art and her poems 
really went together;' she said. One interesting piece, 
a drawing called "Eraser Fish ;' features humorous 
axioms Margo typed up real fast one day as 
Christine wove them around her figure as a border. 

Mrs. Reising, now an assistant professor at Siena 
Heights College in Adrian, Michigan , also has three 
unique artistic crutches on display. "[ came up with 
the idea of a crutch while in grad school;' she 
expla ined. "It was a personal thing; my son had to 
use one with a hip disease and I've just carried it 
from there. l love the shape of a crutch." 

Now her crutches symbolize the things in life that 
are emotional "crutches" for people: fear , rejection, 
and jealousy. The jealousy crutch is a fascinating 
mixture of a dangling eraser, broken mirrors , her 
grandmother's brooch , a sentimental leg from a 
baby doll, plastic beads and roses, peacock feathers , 
and washers from her husband's toolbox. The fear 
crutch is painted a foreboding black color while the 
dependency crutch is a mixture of rice paper, foam , 
and sticks. 

Lysa Howard-McDowe ll is a 1984 graduate and 
resides in California where she is a book designer 
and the production manager for Story Line Press. 
Her drawings employ grids or the use of objects 
within compartmentalized spaces. 

Don Ledbetter poses with his sculpture. 



ON CAMPUS 

PLANNING IS STARTED 
FOR CLASSROOM BUILDING 

Funding approval for USI's $7.8-million classroom 
building was achieved during the waning hours of 
the 1987 Indiana General Assembly. Subsequently, 
the US! Board of Trustees authorized University 
President David L. Rice to request approvals from 
the Indiana Commission for Higher Education, the 
State Budget Committee, and Governor Robert D. 
Orr that would allow University officials to proceed 
with arranging financing; engaging Odle/Burke 
Architects of Bloomington, Indiana, to develop final 
plans; and entering into construction contracts. Con­
struction of the building - to be located adjacent 
to the Administration Building and house 
classrooms, faculty offices, and centralized student 
se1vices - is expected to begin in the spring of 1988 
and be completed in the fall of 1989. 

Photo by Sonny Brown 

Senior Scott Titzer was the winner of the "Best of Show" award in the 1987 Student Art Exhibition at the 
University of Southern Indiana. His wood and metal sculpture, "Yesterday, Today, Tomorrow," was chosen 
for the $250 Old National Bank Community Trust award in the 17th annual student competition. Dr. Frank 
Schulze, an art critic and juror for the exhibition, called the show "remarkably personal in character, with 
very little conscious attempt to imitate establishment art." He also said, "Especially impressive is the quality 
of the freshman group, who bring promising technical skills as well as lively imagination to their efforts." 

NEARLY 5,000 VIEW 
MAGNA CARTA AT USI 

A total of 4,852 persons - nearly 1,000 of them 
school children from the Tri-State - toured the 
"Roads to Liberty: Magna Carta to the Constitu­
tion" exhibit at US! in late April. Included were the 
more than 200 persons who attended a breakfast 
at the University Center, sponsored by US! and the 
Evansville Bar Association as the official opening 
event for the exhibit. 

USJ President David Rice and Federal Judge Gene Brooks view documents inside 
the Roads to Liberty Exhibit. "Roads to Liberty" is a major exhibit of rare and 

historic documents , including the 772-year-old 
Magna Carta that is one of only four copies still in 
existence , the 1787 Pierce-Butler draft of the U.S. 
Constitution , and an original Declaration of 
Independence broadside. Documents significant in 
Indiana history were included during the two stops 
the exhibit made in the state, ending its tour of 
Northwest Territory states. The exhibition will be 
on tour in the original 13 states, starting in June, 
and is a joint project of the Commission on the 
Bicentennial of the U. S. Constitution, the U. S . 
Constitution Council of the Thirteen Original States, 
and American Express Company. 
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ALUMNI ASSOCIATION HONORS TWO GRADUATES 
WHO ESTABLISHED $10,000 SCHOLARSHIP ENDOWMENTS 
Two University of Southern Indiana graduates who 
each recently established a $10,000 scholarship 
endowment at US! were presented the US! Alumni 
Association's 1987 Distinguished Alumni Award at 
the annual banquet April 25. 

The endowments - the first to be presented to the 
University by graduates - were established by 0. 
John Logsdon to aid chemistry students and by 
Suzanne Schnacke to aid students enrolled in allied 
health fields . Ms. Schnacke's endowment is a 
memorial to her father, Bernard Schnacke, an 
Evansville business and civic leader who died in 
1986. He was a long-time friend of the University. 

Mr. Logsdon, a 1973 chemistry graduate, was 
employed after graduation as a chemist with the 
Environmental Protection Agency, then became 
manager of mass spectrometry at EPA's National 
Enforcement Investigation Center. In 1980, he co­
founded and was manager of the Rocky Mountain 
Analytical Lab, a lab that provides chemical analysis 
of environmental samples. Last year, his company 
merged with Enseco Information Services, head­
quartered at Arvada, Colorado. He now is vice 

president for information services at Enseco. 

Ms. Schnacke, a 1975 dental assisting graduate who 
is supervisor and instructor at US!, was a member 
of the original Dental Advisory Committee that 
helped to establish the dental assisting and dental 
hygiene programs at the University. She is a past 

John 0. Logsdon '73 

president of the Evansville Dental Assistants Society 
and the Indiana, Illinois, and Michigan division of 
the American Dental Assistants Association; is a test 
writer for the Dental Assisting National Board of 
Certification Examination; and is an editor and co­
author of a comprehensive dental assisting textbook 
to be published by C. V. Mosby Company. 

The Alumni Association also recognized Governor 
Robert D. Orr and history Professor Darrel Bigham 
for the ir contributions to the University and to 
education. 

The association's Special Recognition Award was 
presented to Governor Orr for his leadership in mak-

Suzanne E. Schnacke '75 

ing US! Indiana's sixth state university and for educa­
tion in general in Indiana. The Faculty Recognition 
Award was presented to Dr. Bigham for "contribu­
tions to teaching, scholarship, and service to the 
community and the academy," and includes presen­
tation of a scholarship in his name at the 1988 
Honors Day program. 

In the association's annual meeting prior to the din­
ner, Tina Alcorn Kern, a 1983 graduate who is a 
personal computer support specialist at Keller­
Crescent Company, was elected new association 
president. Other new officers are Robert W. Swan 
('72) , vice president; Ronda Cutteridge Hall ('83), 
secretary; and David T. Raibley ('73) , treasurer. 

KARCH GIFT ENDOWS 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

When 1985 management graduate Kurt Allen 
Karch was contacted during the Alumni Associa­
tion Telefund in March, his grandfather, Arthur W. 
Karch of Evansville, learned of the fund-raising effort 
and decided he wanted to participate. His eventual 
commitment, after communications with University 
officials, became a milestone for the Alumni 
Association - Mr. Karch made a $10,000 contribu­
tion that established the Alumni Scholarship Endow­
ment, a long-time goal of the Alumni Council. Mr. 
Karch is pictured above presenting the check to Mrs. 
Suzanne Nicholson, director of Development and 
Alumni Affairs, while his son, Glenn Karch, looks 
on. The Alumni Council anticipates a concerted 
annual effort to build the endowment so that it 
perpetually funds University scholarships. 



ALUMNI 
TODAY 

CLASS OF 1971 

Carl Diedrich is sales manager for Midwest Equip­
ment and Supply Co. , Inc. , of Evansville. 

Diana S . Melton is assistant children's librarian for 
the Evansville-Vanderburgh Public Library, work­
ing at the McCullough Branch . 

Barbara Allen Moye is the reading coordinator in 
the Metropolitian School District of Mount Vernon, 
Indiana. 

CLASS OF 1972 

Vicky Lynn Hicks Abbott is staff developer and 
math and science specialist with Sumter School 
District No . 17 in Sumter, South Carolina . S he 
recently was listed among Outstanding Young 
Women of America and has been nominated for 
Who's Who in American Education . 

Lee Begle has been the principal at Ferdinand (In­
d iana) Elementary School for the past eight years. 
He and his wife , Ginny, have three children , ages 
6 , 9 , and 11. 

John S idney Nigg( has recently been named plant 
comptroller for the Digital Equipment Corporation 
in South Burlington, Vermont. He has been with 
the company 10 years, recently moving from New 
Hampshire to take the new position . He is married 
and the father of two children. 

Martha Wilzbacher Scott is a dental assistant for 
Dr. Terry Unfried, a Ft. Branch, Indiana , dentist. 

Michael J. Weber, a partner in Peat, Marwick, Mit­
chell, & Company, Indianapolis , recently was ap­
pointed national director for the firm's consulting 
and accounting services to the long-term health-care 
industry. He was managing partner of Weber, 
Hiduke & lnselberg until the firm merged with Peat 
Marwick in June , 1986. 

CLASS OF 1973 

John Heard, a management graduate , is southwest 
regional sales manager for Cresline Plastic Pipe 
Company in Corsicana, Texas. 

Baumgart '86 

Terry Hitch was promoted to marketing education 
specialist with Eastman Kodak Company and was 
transferred from Dallas, Texas, to the Rochester, 
New York, office. He is married and has a 2-year­
old son. 

Rev. Larry D . Joyce of Corydon, Indiana, is a 
pastor at the Highland Baptist Church at 
Georgetown. He has been in the ministry since 
1978 and is a graduate of Tennessee Temple 
University in Chattanooga. 

Carolyn Com Knopfmeier of Evansville is a teacher 
at the Salem Nursery School. 

Ron and Connie Dartt Romain recently acquired 
the Buick dealership , now Romain Buick, Inc., in 
Evansville. Ron also is president of United 
Automobile Leasing Service , Inc. Connie Romain 
is a 1974 US! graduate. 

Kenneth R. Springer is the chief research techni­
cian for the Department of Medical Genetics at In­
diana University, Indianapolis, where he is involv­
ed in molecular genetics research on Huntington's 
and X-linked diseases. He also is working on a 
veteran twin project funded by the National Institute 
for Health. 

CLASS OF 1974 

Ruth Zimmerman Baize is an adjunct instructor 
at US!. She and her husband , Jim, a marriage and 
family therapist and adjunct professor at Western 
Kentucky University, host tours to Israel as a hobby. 
They plan the next for spring or summer, 1988; 
a lumni interested in the tour should contact her at 
RR 2, Zimmerman Road , Evansville, IN 477 12. 

Elementary education graduate Stan Covey studied 
the U. S. space program in a National Science 
Foundation program at Purdue University and in 
a summer visit to Kennedy Space Center and has 
spearheaded an intensive space study at Coal Creek 
Central School in Crawfordsville , Indiana, where 
he has taught the past 12 years . "Classroom Earth" 
now has branched out to include most classes in 
the Coal Creek School. 

David D . Dooley is traffic coordinator and ex­
peditor for Gulf States of Beaumont, Texas. He lives 
at Lumberton, Texas. 

Joseph T. Effinger, a history graduate , is a p ilot, 
spending his work week with Federal Express in 
Memphis, Tennessee, and his weekends flying F-4E 
Phantom II fighter jets with the Indiana Air Guard 
at Terre Haute. 

Elliott '74 

Richard J. Elliott , an accounting graduate , has 
been promoted from manager of cost accounting 
to director of financia l analysis at Bristol-Myers 
USPNG in Evansville. He joined the company in 
1978 as a senior accountant and has received 
several promotions since. He and his wife , 
Kathleen, live in Evansville; they have three 
children . 

J. Patrick Fitzgerald received his Ph .D. in 
philosophy in August, 1986, from Southern Illinois 
University-Carbondale. He is associate professor of 
philosophy at John A. Logan College, Carterville, 
Illinois, and recently was appointed director of the 
Logan College Museum and Art Galleries. 

Lybia Maudlin King is a dental hygienist in 
Chandler, Arizona. She and her husband, a com­
mercial airline pilot, travel frequently. They have 
a two-year-old daughter and are expecting a second 
child in August 

Charles F. Will joined First National Bank of Har­
risburg, Illinois, as vice president in January, 1987, 
after 11 years in public accounting, including eight 
years with the Kemper CPA Group , and one year 
in private accounting. 

CLASS OF 1975 

Stanley J. Barron works for Shelby Steel of 
Evansville , handling outside sales for southern Il­
linois and southeastern Missouri. He lives at 
DeSoto, Illinois. 

Richard Biggerstaff is a physician with Hopkins 
Jones McGarvey and Biggerstaff in Indianapolis. 

James and Susan Brandsasse Crisp of Elizabeth , 
Indiana, have been with the South Harrison School 
Corporation at Corydon , Indiana, for 12 and 10 
years, respectively. He is a business teacher and 
athletic director. A 1976 USI graduate, she teaches 
sixth grade . They have two children. 

Finance graduate Michael S . Elliott has completed 
an 11-week Federal Law Enforcement Training pro­
gram in Washington , D. C ., and accepted his first 
assignment as a postal inspector in Minneapolis/ St. 
Paul, Minnesota. He is living in Woodbury, 
Minnesota . 

Catherine Niederhaus Jensen recently was pro­
moted to associate professor with tenure at 
Southern Illinois University-Carbondale, where she 
is coordinator of dental hygiene programs. She 
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holds an M.H.E. from Morehead State University, 
and formerly was a member of the Allied Health 
faculty at US!. 

Gilbert Johnson, a payroll services employee with 
Martin Marietta in Paducah, Kentucky, recently was 
married to La Vera Roberson. They live at Mayfield, 
Kentucky. 

Donald S. Moore operates his own business as Don 
Moore, Manufacturing Representative, in Evansville 
and currently represents Mission Drilling Products 
and Kemper Valve & Fittings. 

Betty F. Weightman became a guild gemologist 
in January, complementing her position as acer­
tified diamontologist at Rogers Jewelers-Lawndale 
in Evansville. 

CLASS OF 1976 

Vicki L. Brasel , an agent with State Farm In­
surance , opened her own office in Evansville on 
April 1. 

Wendell Crim of Denville , New Jersey, is an 
associate scientist in biochemistry with Schering­
Plough Research, Bloomfield, New Jersey. A bicy­
cle racer in road and velodrome events, he placed 
sixth in 1984 Olympic qualifications. He promotes 
a bicycle race in New Hampshire and has obtained 
a pilot's license to reduce his commuter time 
between New Jersey and New Hampshire. 

David W. Herrenbruck has been promoted to 
district manager for the Evansville office of Van 
Ausdall & Farrar, Inc., distributor of office automa­
tion products. He has been with the firm since 1979. 

Daniel L. Hoesli, a psychology and business ad­
ministration graduate , became co-owner and presi­
dent of Hoesli Diesel Service in Evansville in 
February , 1986. He is married and the father of 
three children. 

Debra Clements Koberson is an x-ray technician 
with Missiouri Baptist Hospital in St. Louis. 

Connie Dorris Masterson and her family recently 
moved to Jasper , Indiana, where she teaches 
private piano lessons and accompanies the Jasper 
High School Choral Department. Prior to the birth 
of her daughter, Sarah, she was with the Evansville­
Vanderburgh School Corporation for eight years. 

Elementary education graduate John Mattingly 
recently became a police officer with the 
Metropolitan Atlanta Rapid Transit Authority . 

Ruth Kleinschmidt O'Donnell is secretary to the 
associate director of the Older Hoosier Programs 
at Vincennes University. Her husband, Pat, is in 
the plumbing business in Vincennes. 

Glen F. Reisinger is a sales representative in Spring 
Valley , Ohio, for Griffin Company of Valdosta, 
Georgia . 

CLASS OF 1977 

Doug Claybourn recently was promoted.to branch 
manager for Citizens National Bank's University 

Branch in Evansville. He was advertising manager 
for three years prior to his promotion. 

Ann Elizabeth Dicks Cline is a therapist with the 
Southwestern Indiana Mental Health Center in 
Evansville. 

Pamela Grant-Damm is a bookkeeper with 
Evansville Electric & Manufacturing Co., Inc. 

Lamont D. Dorsey Jr. was promoted in 
November, 1986, to general sales and operations 
manager for the Indianapolis, Louisville, and 
Evansville branch operations of Caremark, Inc ., an 
outpatient IV therapy specialist. He lives in 
Newburgh , Indiana. 

James Miller, whose home is in Tell City, Indiana, 
teaches in the Maharu English Language Institute 
in Japan , where he and his family have traveled 
extensively. His wife , the former Kathryn 
Oyusavana, is a UE nursing graduate. They have 
two sons. 

Norman 8. Miller operates Norman B. Miller & 
Associates in Evansville. 

Dennis Morrison received his registration as a pro­
fessional engineer in Indiana and Wisconsin in 1986 
and was promoted to design engineer with Frontier­
Kemper Constructors, Inc., of Evansville, in 
January. 

Billy L. Sandefur is a supervisor with Whirlpool 
Corporation in Evansville. 

Thomas R. Wilhite is a customer service super­
visor with Chrysler Credit Corporation in Evansville. 

CLASS OF 1978 

Jan Bridges Barnett is a social worker in the 
neuro / orthopedics and rehabilitation unit at 
Welborn Hospital in Evansville. She lives near 
Princeton, Indiana. 

James E. Brame is a resident claim representative 
in Evansville for Aetna Life & Casualty. 

Dan A. Green is an account executive in In­
dianapolis with Federal Home Loan Mortgage Cor­
poration of Chicago. He and his wife, Cathy , have 
a son, Marcus. 

Berna,·d P. Montgomery Jr. has been self­
employed as a certified public accountant in 
Newburgh, Indiana , since 1983. He and his wife , 
Becky Bishop Montgomery, have two children. 
They live at Boonville. 

Thomas H. Peake is a data processing supervisor 
with CrediThrift Financial in Evansville. He and his 
wife , Lois , have two children. 

Sherri J. Reynolds is a first grade teacher at Dex­
ter School in Evansville. 

CLASS OF 1979 

Dr. Steven L. Allyn is a cardiology fellow at the 
University of Oklahoma Health Science Center, 
Oklahoma City. He completed his internal medicine 
residency at Indiana University Medical Center and 
passed the Internal Medicine Board examination in 
September, 1986. He and his wife , Donna, have 
two daughters. 

Brian L. Devers is chemical program manager with 
Chemicals Fertilizers Services, Inc. of Vincennes, 
Indiana . 

Rick Fischer recently was promoted from assistant 
manager of a Footlocker retail store to merchan­
diser with Footlocker/Kinney Shoe Corporation in 
New York City. He and his wife, Theresa, a former 
employee at the JU Medical Center on the USI cam­
pus, have a baby daughter. 

Charles Flack is a business teacher and foot­
ball/ baseball coach at Chatard High School, In­
dianapolis. He and his family live in Jasper, Indiana, 
where his wife teaches science in the Jasper Mid­
dle School. 

Leslie Geiselman was married in October to Kevin 
Oxley. They live near Elberfeld , Indiana. 

Chemistry graduate Timothy Joseph Goad is presi­
dent of Goad Machine Works, Inc., Princeton , 
Indiana, a full-line machine works he established 
in December, 1986. 

Kimberly J. Hinton of Evansville works as a claim 
representative for Allstate Insurance Company in 
Henderson, Kentucky. She also is lead singer for 
the gospel group, The Inspirations, which is in the 
process of recording their first album. 

Brenda Young Kempf became managing editor in 
February, 1987, for Warrick Publishing, Inc. , which 
publishes four newspapers in Warrick County , In­
diana. She lives in Boonville and has two children. 

Dan Neufelder has been promoted to vice presi­
dent for finance at Community Hospital in In­
dianapolis. A CPA, he will be responsible for all the 
hospital's accounting and finance functions , in­
cluding patient accounts and admissions. 

Patricia Sotolongo Trasborg is a dental hygienist 
with Drs. Tucker and Robinson in Middletown , New 
Jersey. She and her husband , Paul , have a son. 

Management graduate Mike Wrye recently was 
promoted to commercial manager with responsibili­
ty for purchasing , materials management, and 
distribution for Kai Kan Foods Dry Plant in Mattoon, 
Illinois . He lives in Charleston , Illinois. 

CLASS OF 1980 

Dale Baumeyer is assistant superintendent of 
transportation with Scripps-Howard Newspapers ir 
Evansville. 

Connie Brauns Freeman is a teacher at South 
Spencer School Corporation. Her husband, John 
T. Freeman, a 1982 US! graduate, is employed 



in sales and service with G . R. Freeman Heating 
and Air-Conditioning in Evansville. They live in 
Evansville. 

Louis Haas is a fellow in the University of Illinois 
Department of History, where he is working on his 
doctoral dissertation in medieval history. He has just 
completed a research trip to Florence, Italy. He lives 
in Savoy, Illinois, with his wife and two daughters. 

Joyce A. Lanier is an administrative assistant at Ap­
palachian Regional Healthcare in Lexington, Ken­
tucky, recently returning to the U.S. after five years 
in Saudia Arabia . 

Harold Kasten-Krause is a district engineer with 
L. E. Myers Co. of Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio . He and 
his wife , Melanie , have a year-old son, Tristan. 

Harold E. Tepool, Jr. received his Master of Public 
Administration degree from Indiana State Univer­
sity in December and accepted a position as assis­
tant professor of business at Vincennes University. 
He and his family live at Wadesville, Indiana, where 
they continue to operate Tepool's Market. 

Dale Archer will start his internship in August at 
the Veterans Administration Hospita l in Knoxville , 
Iowa, to complete work on his doctorate in counsel­
ing psychology. 

Cevin Collins now is an art teacher and girls 
volleyba ll coach at Northea st Dubois High School. 
-le taught in south Texas for a year after his gradua­
.ion from US!, then returned to Indiana to teach. 
He and his wife, Debbie, have two children. They 
live in Santa Claus, Indiana. 

Dental hygiene graduate Cindy Ham Ferguson is 
working for Dr. Stephen Cosgrove of Evansville . 
S he and her husband, Gary, an employee of 
Kuester's hardware, have a daughter, Ashlee 
Meghan. 

Chemistry graduate Deborah Main is a senior 
associate research scientist with International 
Minerals & Chemical Corporation of Terre Haute . 
S he joined the firm after graduating from the 
University of Illinois in J anuary, 1987, with a Ph .D. 
in inorganic chemistry. 

Kirk D. Mann, accounting and marketing graduate, 
is a joint venture accountant for Terra Resources, 
Inc., of Tulsa, Oklahoma, an oil and gas subsidiary 
of Pacific Lighting Corporation. He went on a three­
week private cultural tour of England and Germany 
in August, 1986 . 

Rick Rexing is trade development manager for 
Frito-Lay in Cincinnati, Ohio, and will be promoted 
to region manager. He and his wife, Debbie DeWald 
Rexing, have a year-o ld son, Trent Wesley; they 
live in Maineville, Ohio . 

ohn L. Schultz of New Harmony, is an invest­
hent broker with Hilliard Lyons of Evansville. 

Regina Wilkerson Sims is office manager for Con­
solidation Coal Company in DuQuoin, Illinois. S he 
lives in Pinckneyville, Illinois. 

David W. Stumpf was promoted to district sales 
manager of NCR Corporation in 1986, and 
re located in Nashville, Tenneesee. He has been with 
the firm since 1981, consistently exceeding his 
quota to win NCR's most prestigious honor, 
membership in "The Club." He and his wife, Angie, 
live in Old Hickory, Tennessee . 

Cheryl Ann Gist Vance of Dale, Indiana, is a youth 
instructor for the Private Industry Council of 
Evansville. 

Gene G. Wilderman is mechanical vice president 
with the Kramer Group, Inc., of Evansville. He lives 
in Poseyville, Indiana. 

CLASS OF 1982 

Mary Jane Baine has accepted the position of 
manager of Clinical Research Associates in the CNS 
Clinical Research Department at Lorex Phar­
maceuticals in Skokie, Illinois. The department in­
itiates and monitors clinical studies for new invest­
igational drugs. 

Mark A. Block is a branch manager for Union 
Federal Savings Bank at Jasper, Indiana. He and 
his wife , Jan Bolling Block, a 1980 dental assisting 
graduate, have two daughters. She works for Dr. 
Rodney Kalb. 

Brett Brewer is a pharmaceutical consultant in 
Evansville for Knoll Pharmaceuticals of Whipping, 
New Jersey. 

Art graduate Lori Carroll Bryant recently became 
assistant director of admissions at Thomas Cooley 
Law School in Lansing, Michigan , where her hus­
band, Kevin, a 1983 USI history graduate, expects 
to complete work in December on a law degree. 
She formerly was an admissions counselor at USI 
and a supervisor for Ke lly Services in Lansing prior 
to joining the staff at Cooley. 

Dr. Jay Craig began a denta l practice in 
Loogootee, Indiana, in December, 1986, after 
receiving his D.D.S . and state licensing earlier in 
the year. 

Accounting graduate Randall W. Dauby, CPA, 
recently accepted a position as chief financial of­
ficer a t Hamilton Me moria l Hospita l a t 
McLeansboro, Illinois. He and his wife , Crelia, live 
at Enfield; they have two children . 

Cindy Lynne Eskew accepted a position as admis­
sions counselor at US! She had been a computer 
operator for M & S Fire & Safety, Evansville. 

Terry L. Flick is a tax accountant with Kimball In­
ternational, Inc., of Jasper, Indiana. He and his 
wife , Gina, live in Huntingburg. She is a financial 
analyst with Aristokraft , Inc. 

Dennis P. Geisser has joined Foster-Miller, Inc., 
of Waltham, Massachusetts, as a logistics engineer 
in the military systems group . He previously was 
with Auco Systems as a logistics engineer on the 
MX missile re-entry system. He lives in Dracut, 
Massachusetts. 

James F. Gentry of Carmi, Illinois, is stationed with 
the Navy aboard the USS Ranger out of San Fran­
cisco, California. 

Communications graduate Joe Hargis, assistant 
director of college relations at Rose-Hulman Institute 
of Technology at Terre Haute, was an award win­
ner in a writing contest sponsored by the College 
Sports Information Directors of America. His entry, 
a feature about three-time NCAA javelin champion 
Chris Trapp, was selected as the best player/ coach 
feature story in COSIDA District Five and is e ligi­
ble for the national competition . 

Marketing graduate Beth Borchert-Jones, manager 
of DeJong's North Park Evansville store, recently 
was named president of the North Park Merchants 
Association. 

Michael J. Kuhn is a teacher at North Posey High 
School, where he also is an assistant coach in girls 
basketball; this year's team advanced to the "Sweet 
Sixteen." He and Theresa M. Seibert were married 
in J uly, 1984. They live in St. Wendell . 

Elementary education graduate Donna S. Lindauer 
has been teaching third grade at Holy Rosary School 
in Kewaunee , Wisconsin , for four years. She plans 
to be married in August to Thomas Halfmann . 

Jeannine K. Bohleber Machalk, a marketing 
graduate, is a bank teller with First Federal Savings 
Bank in Hobart Indiana. She was married in 
September to Richard Machalk, sales manager at 
Helix Hydraulics , Inc., in Crown Point. 

Accounting and business finance major Greg A. 
Miller has been promoted to superintendent of 
postal operations for the U.S. Postal Service in 
Boonville, Indiana. He started with the service in 
Evansville and was officer-in-charge at the Hazleton, 
Indiana, office before moving to Boonville in 1984. 

Linda Leach Owen, accounting graduate, has been 
promoted to manager of accounting of the Faultless 
Hardware Division in Hopkinsville, Kentucky. She 
was transferred from the Faultless Caster Division 
in Evansville. 

Mark Powers , a psychology graduate , has been a 
Superior Court probation officer in J asper, Indiana, 
since February, 1985. He and the former Lisa 
Clayton of Evansville were married in June, 1984. 

Psychology graduate Jeanne M. Russell is an in­
structor in the Department of Management at Loui­
siana State University, Baton Rouge, where she 
received a Ph .D. in Industrial/Organizational 
Psychology in May. 

Larry K. S amples , a psychology graduate, is 
returning to US! to qualify for his teaching 
certification . 

Marketing graduate Mark B. Schultz has been pro­
moted to district supervisor with the Hershey 
Chocolate Company in Milwaukee, Wisconsin . He 
and his wife, Denise, live in White Fish Bay, 
Wisconsin . 

Marketing graduates Kim and Siegrid Swails are 
living in Fort Worth , Texas, where she is vice presi­
dent of membership services for the Ft. Worth 
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Chamber of Commerce and he is a district manager 
with Franklin Life Company. They were married 
in December, 1984. 

Bruce A. Wiley, a communications graduate , is a 
news photographer for WFTV, Inc. , in Orlando, 
Florida. He and his wife, Ruth , a former accoun­
ting major at US!. live in Winter Park, Florida. They 
have two children. 

CLASS OF 1983 

Psychology graduate Dr. Paul Michael Bernier 
recently graduated from the University of Missouri 
School of Optometry . He was awarded the J. 
Harold Bailey Award for an outstanding paper on 
administrative science. He plans to practice in St. 
Louis . 

Psychology graduate Donna Cook of Oxford, 
Mississippi, received her master's degree in clinical 
psychology in August and celebrated by vacation­
ing in London , England. She is working as a 
psychological examiner at Western Mental Health 
Institute at Western Institute, Tennessee, while she 
completes her Ph. D. dissertation. 

Dennis Lee Gray, an accounting graduate, is a 
multi-line field adjuster for Economy Fire & Casualty 
Company of Lebanon, Indiana, working out of his 
Terre Haute home in Vigo and seven surrounding 
counties. He and his wife, Brenda Decker Gray, 
have three children . 

Ray P. McElroy is a production foreman with 
Bristol-Myers USPNG in Evansville. 

Kevin D. Mischler, a marketing graduate, has been 
assigned to the Knoxville , Tennessee, and 
Somerset, Kentucky, areas as a sales representative 
for Smith Kline & French Laboratories, Inc ., the 
pharmaceutical division of SmithKline Beckman 
Corporation of Philadelphia. He previously was a 
marketing representative with Blairex Laboratories, 
Inc. , in Evansville . He will live in Knoxville . 

Elementary education graduate Michelle Stevens 
and mathematics graduate Mike Wheaton plan to 
be married in July. He teaches at Mount Vernon 
Senior High School. 

CLASS OF 1984 

S. Monique Beasley is teaching an advanced 
kindergarten class at Evansville Christian . She and 
her husband, David, have a three-year-old son. 

Communications graduate Andy Birkhead is a 
freelance video worker in Indianapolis, where his 
wife, Janet Brown Birkhead, is an electronic 
graphics designer for WTHR-Channel 13. 

Christine A. Bohnert, an elementary education 
graduate , is business manager of the a lcohol and 
probation programs in Dubois County Superior and 
Circuit courts at J asper, Indiana . S he also is a 
substitute elementary school teacher. 

Business administration graduate John Borland is 
an F-4 weapon system operator in the Indiana Air 
National Guard. He recently completed training at 
McConne)I Air Force Base, Wichita, Kansas, and 

returned to Ft. Wayne, Indiana, to fly full-time. He 
was married in August, 1985. to Kerry Hyatt, an 
Evansville native. 

Political science graduate John Jay Fichter was 
graduated in May from Indiana University School 
of Law, Bloomington. He took the bar exam in 
February. 

Beverly Luebbehusen was married in July, 1986, 
to Mike Hirsch. They live in Ft. Branch, Indiana. 

Beth Niehaus, a history graduate, is a first-year stu­
dent at Indiana University School of Law , 
Bloomington . 

Donna Terwiske is an administrator with Bristol­
Myers Company in Wallingford , Connecticut. She 
lives in Southington, Connecticut. 

Elementary education graduate Karen S . Wargel 
teaches fourth grade at Highland School in 
Evansville . 

Regina Bittner is a respiratory therapist at Nashville 
Baptist Hospital. She and her husband, Jeff, live 
in Mt. Juliet, Tennessee. They have a daugher, 
Amy. 

Chris Brandl, marketing graduate , has been a Red 
Spot Paint industrial sales representative in the 
Detroit, Michigan , area for two years. He and Karla 
Prechtel of Evansville plan to be married in June. 
He lives in Ypsilanti, Michigan. 

Communications graduate Eric Edwards is chief 
photographer at WTVW-Channel 7 in Evansville 
and has received two awards for his work. He was 
married in April to Jean Ann Callis, a paralegal for 
the Bamberger, Foreman, Oswald, & Hahn law 
firm. 

Bill J. Fritz of Elberfeld , Indiana, is an agent with 
Bankers Life & Casualty of Evansville. 

Stan Gerard is a sales representative in Terre Haute 
for Brown & Williamson Tobacco Corporation of 
Louisville. 

Paul Grammer and Laura Ackerman were mar­
ried in April. They live at RR 7, Jasper, Indiana. 

Joyce L. Haller completed work on a Master of 
Social Work degree in May. She lives in Lexington , 
Kentucky. 

Alison A. Hendrick is continuity director for WSON 
radio station in Henderson, Kentucky. 

Jennifer Ann Kempf has been a fourth-grade 
teacher at Holy Spirit School in Evansville for two 
years. She is working on her masters degree at 
Indiana State University. 

Accounting graduate Terri L. Koch became office 
manager for Wade Oil Company of Mt. Vernon, 
Indiana, in February. She and her husband, David, 
have a son , Christopher David, who was born in 
November. 

Keith D. Reller, a marketing graduate, has been 
promoted to estimator by Centin Corporation of 
Richmond, Virginia , where he lives. He joined the 
firm in June, 1986, in Orlando, Florida. 

Sherri L. Roos , an accounting graduate , travels 
over much of the United States as an internal 
auditor with Kimball International of Jasper, In­
diana . She has been with Kimball two years. She 
is married and lives near Ferdinand, Indiana. 

Lisa A. Simpson is a claims adjuster with Allstate 
Insurance Company in Henderson, Kentucky. She 
lives in Evansville. 

Michael V. Volpe is head of the physics depart­
ment and instructor of advanced placement physics 
at St. Thomas Aquinas High School in Fort 
Lauderdale, Florida . He and his wife, the former 
Randy M. Hilgenhold, also a 1985 US! graduate , 
live in Plantation , Florida. 

Business administration graduate Tom Wallace is 
an independent insurance agent affiliated with 
J ackson-Walters & Associates, Inc., agency of 
Corydon, Indiana. He lives in New Middletown, 
Indiana. 

Sherri L. Williams is petty cashier with Baton , 
Barton , Dustine & Osbourne , Inc ., in Southfield , 
Michigan . She lives at Canton , Michigan. 

CLASS OF 1986 

Psychology graduate Jane M. Baumgart has been 
promoted to assistant buyer of men's neckwear for 
L. S . Ayres in Indianapolis. She joined the firm after 
graduation as men's fashion coordinator and 
traveled to all 25 stores. 

Patrick J. Bittner, finance graduate, is a registered 
representative with Edward D. Jones and Company 
in Evansville. 

Judy A. Block of Ft. Branch, Indiana, is a legal 
clerical worker with Evansville Titles Corporation. 

Bob W. Cunningham is the associate chapla in at 
Baptist Hospital East and an associate staff member 
at Pastoral Counseling and Consultation Center, 
both in Louisville. 

John G. Esarey is a surface warfare officer, serv­
ing aboard the Navy's USS Trenton . He and his 
wife, Patricia, live in Chesapeake, Virginia. They 
have a son , Justin . 

Ginny France is a vocational specialist counselor 
with the Southwestern Mental Health Center in 
Evansville. 

Spanish graduate Victoria Johnson is a teaching 
assistant at the University of Kentucky, Lexington, 
where she is working on her M.A. in Spanish under 
a full graduate fe llowship teaching in the Spanish 
and Ita lian Department. She and John Andrew 
Walker of Lexington plan to marry in August. 

Social science graduate Lillian Renee Hardin 
Kahre has been a substitute teacher in the 
Evansville public schools and moved in April to 
Charleston, West Virginia . She and Eric James 
Kahre were married in October. 



Business administration graduate Joe Lake will 
received an MBA in marketing in June from Miami 
University in Camden, Ohio. He has been work­
ing part-time in marketing research for M & M Preci­
sion of West Carrollton, Ohio. 

Jana L. McGraw, an elementary education 
graduate, is a second grade teacher at Morganfield 
(Kentucky) Elementary School. She lives in 
Corydon, Kentucky. 

Jean Puertzer, a social science graduate, became 
an employment training specialist at Noble Develop­
ment Center, Indianapolis, in March. She will place 
developmentally disabled persons in competitive 
employment, training them on the job. 

Marketing graduate David W. Hexing has left L. 
S . Ayres & Company, Indianapolis, to become a 
sales representative for General Mills' Grocery Pro­
duct Sales Division, Consumer Foods Group. His 
territory will be in Huntington, West Virginia, and 
southeastern Kentucky. 

Dennis W. Utley recently accepted a position as 
placement counselor with the Indiana Employment 
Security Division in Linton, Indiana. 

Dental hygiene graduate Lisa M. Wineinger is 
working for Dr. E. S. Robertson of Indianapolis. 

Bruce W. Woodruff is a project engineer for Three 
I Engineering, Inc., of Evansville, involved in the 
design of heating, ventilating, air conditioning, and 
plumbing systems for local and national industries. 

DEATHS 

Matthew J. Fry, 22, died April 9 due to injuries 
resulting from a plane crash in California. He was 
a 1986 marketing graduate and a sales represen­
tative for a car rental agency in Los Angeles. Sur­
viving are his parents, Bill and LaVerne Fry; two 
sisters, Barbara and Kim Fry; a brother, John; and 
grandmother, Sally McGuire. 

1972 GRADUATE FRANK McDONALD II 
BECOMES MAYOR OF EVANSVILLE 

Frank McDonald II, a 1972 management graduate 
of USI, was elected mayor of Evansville on May 23 
to complete the term of Michael D. Vandeveer, who 
resigned as mayor to become a lobbyist with 
Bristol-Myers. 

McDonald is the son of former three-term Evansville 
Mayor Frank McDonald, a USI Foundation Board 
member and one of the key persons instrumental 
in creating the Indiana State University-Evansville 
branch campus in 1965 that became the University 
of Southern Indiana on July 1, 1985. 

The younger McDonald, a 1969 graduate of 
Evansville Bosse High School, was a member of the 
second class to graduate from the university. He first 

worked for Merchants National Bank & Trust of 
Indianapolis, returning to Evansville in 1976 to 
become affiliated with National City Bank. On 
January 1, 1985, he became assistant vice presi­
dent for commercial loans at Peoples Savings Bank. 

Although McDonald had become increasingly more 
involved in Democratic politics in Evansville, it was 
a unique series of events that made him the city's 
31st mayor without having gone through a general 
election. 

He was elected by Democratic precinct commit­
teemen to an at-large City Council seat in 1986, 
to complete the term of Jerry Linzy, and was a can­
didate this year for his first full term on the council. 
When Vandeveer announced his resignation in early 
May, McDonald immediately became the leading 
candidate to be Vandeveer's successor and was 
elected by the Democratic committeemen by accla­
mation. He remains a candidate in the 1987 city 
election, now for mayor, not City Council. 

During Vandeveer's tenure, McDonald was acting 
city controller for six months in 1983 and also was 
a member of the city Utility Board for five years, 
resigning that post when he was elected to City 
Council. 

McDonald and his wife, Nancy, have two sons, 
Mitchell and Marshall. 

POSEY BANK PROMITTES TWO; 
USI GRAD JOINS STAFF 

A US! graduate and a current student have been 
promoted by the Posey County Bank, while a sec­
ond graduate has joined the bank's accounting 
department. 

ALUMNI ADDITIONS 

Carrol F. Dotson, an accounting graduate who 
received his CPA in 1982 and has been with the 
bank since 1984, was promoted to controller and 
cashier. He previously was vice president and con­
troller, heading the accounting department. He is 
working on a masters degree in computer informa­
tion systems at the University of Evansville. He and 
his wife, Marj, have one son. 

Michael and Jane Osgatharp Ashcraft, a daughter, 
Elena Lelia Jane 
John K. and Susan Ritter Browning, a son, Kevin 
William 
Jay and Kathy Craig, a son, Jason Allen 
Don and Ellen Crane, a son, Christopher Ray 
Scott and Julie Culiver, a daughter, Andrea 
Michelle 
Michael and Peggy Duncan, a son, Zachary Martin 
Brad and Beth Ellsworth, a daughter, Andrea Leigh 
Terry and Gina Flick, a son, Neil Joseph 
John T. and Cathy Brauns Freeman, a son, 
Thomas Brauns 
'erry and Carol Mudd Fuchs, a son, Jacob Whitney 

Mike and Jennifer Kempf, a son, Paul Lescault 
Timothy A. and Michelle May Krack, a son, Andrew 
Thomas 
John and Rebecca Main Miller, a son, Jason Main 

Mark A. and Darlene Bosse Moog, a son, Ryan 
Matthew 
Dennis and Judy Matthews Morrison, a daughter, 
Jennifer Ann 
Terry and Danette Mullins, a daughter, Nicole Melia 
Rick and Mary Lawton Notter, a daughter, 
Katherine Elizabeth 
Brent and Lynn McDurmon Payne, a son, Alex 
Michael 
Bill and Janell Prather, a daughter, Lowry Beth 
Ron and Christine Schroeder Prior, a son, Logan 
Seay 
David and Kimberly Kay Scales Sellers, a daughter, 
Whitney Blain 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Sims, a son, Steven Williams 
Arthur and Mary Jo Werner, a daughter, Abigail 
Louise 
David and Maurita Maglinger Wills, a daughter, 
Valerie Elizabeth 

James L. Alsop was promoted to assistant vice 
president for lending at the Posey bank. A life 0 long 
resident of New Harmony, he has been with the 
bank since 1977. He is studying for a B.S. degree 
in business administration at US!. He and.his wife, 
Caren, have two children. 

Mark Isaac, a recent US! graduate, has joined the 
accounting staff at the bank, having worked there 
part-time since 1985 as an internal auditor. He lives 
in Mt. Vernon and plans to be married to Jill Bippus. 
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Show Your Colors! 

Mail order to: USI Bookstore 
-8600 University Blvd. 
Evansville, IN 47712 
(812) 464-1717 

Ship To: 

Name ____________________ _ 

Address __________________ _ 

City ____________________ _ 

State ______________ Zip ___ _ 

Daytime Phone # ________ _ 

0 Check or MO 
0 MasterCard 

0 C.O.D. 
0 VISA 

Credit Card # __________ Exp. Date 

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN INDIANA 
8600 University Boulevard 
Evansville, IN 4 7712 

Forwarding & Address Correction Requested 

A. HOODED SWEAT SHIRT - Champion's 50/ 50 cotton 
polyester. White with new US! crest and arched block let­
ters. Sizes S ,M,L,XL. $20.95 

B. USI T-SHIRT - New US! logo imprinted navy and white on 
scarlet shirt and scarlet and white on navy shirt. Sizes 
S,M,L,XL. Only $9.95 

C. YOUTH SWEAT SHIRT - Available in navy with white im­
print of US! crest and block letters . 50/ 50 cotton polyester. 
Childrens sizes only , XS =2-4, S =6-8 , M =10-12 , 
L =14-16. $12.95 

D. ADULT SWEAT SHIRT - Heather grey with full-color (red , 
white, and blue) US! logo. Also in white with same imprint 
shown in (A) . Sizes S,M ,L,XL. Both priced at $15.95. 

ORDER FORM 

ITEM QTY. SIZE COLOR PRICE TOTAL 

Add the following charge for 
handling, shipping and in-
surance based on merchandise 
total: 
Order up to $10-add $2.00; 
$10 to $20-add $2.50; over 
$20-add $3.50. 

SUB-TOTAL 

5% SALES TAX 
(IND. ONLY) 

SHIPPING 

TOTAL 

Non-profit Organization 
U. S. Postage 

PAID 
Evansville, IN 

Permit No . 1675 

( ....--
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